
 
Written Question 

 
Date:  October 28, 2024 
 
Asked by: Joe Savikataaq, MLA 
  Arviat South 
 
Asked of: Honourable Lorne Kusugak, MLA 
  Minister responsible for the Nunavut Housing Corporation 
 
Title:  Public and Staff Housing Construction 
 

 
 
1. With respect to the Nunavut Housing Corporation’s news release of April 28, 2023, 

concerning the “signing of design-build contracts for the construction of 150 new public 
housing units” in the communities of Arctic Bay, Arviat, Baker Lake, Cambridge Bay, 
Gjoa Haven, Iqaluit, Rankin Inlet and Taloyoak, what is the current status of design, land 
lot development and construction for each of the 150 new public housing units? 
 

2. What is the current level of Inuit employment in respect to each construction project 
announced by the Nunavut Housing Corporation in its news release of April 28, 2023? 
 

3. With respect to the Nunavut Housing Corporation’s news release of January 31, 2024, 
concerning the “signing of the 2024 Annual Allocation and Purchase Agreements 
(Design-Build Contracts) to develop 146 public housing units and 20 staff housing units” 
in the communities of Chesterfield Inlet, Clyde River, Coral Harbour, Grise Fiord, 
Igloolik, Kimmirut, Kinngait, Kugaaruk, Kugluktuk, Naujaat, Pangnirtung, Pond Inlet, 
Resolute Bay, Qikiqtarjuaq, Sanirajak, Sanikiluaq and Whale Cove, what is the current 
status of design, land lot development and construction for each of the 146 new public 
housing units and 20 new staff housing units? 

 
4. What is the current level of Inuit employment in respect to each construction project 

announced by the Nunavut Housing Corporation in its news release of January 31, 
2024? 

 
5. In what specific ways does the 2023 Annual Allocation and Purchase Agreement 

between the Nunavut Housing Corporation and NCC Development Limited differ from 
the 2024 Annual Allocation and Purchase Agreement between the Nunavut Housing 
Corporation and NCC Development Limited? 

 
6. What is the Nunavut Housing Corporation’s timetable for publicly releasing the 2023 and 

2024 Annual Allocation and Purchase Agreements with NCC Development? 


